KY.IL

from the Policy Unit

FYI-390

Date: December 9, 2022
SUBJECT: German Federal Office of Justice Paper Check Phase-Out

Please contact the Policy Unit if you have any questions regarding these or any other changes at
POLI

The purpose of this FYI is to inform staff of a change in the payment process to the German Federal Office of Justice, Germany's
Central Authority under the Hague Child Support Convention. From now until March 20, 2023 Germany has asked that checks less
than $50.00 not be sent. Smaller payments must be consolidated into a single check payment per case. Payments for multiple cases
should not be sent together in one check.

Effective March 21, 2023, all payments to Germany's Central Authority must be made electronically. There are currently two
electronic options available for payments:

- Wire payment (SWIFT)

- International Automated Clearing House (IAT)

DCSS colleagues are urged to view this information directly on The PORT and not create a separate personal flile.
*Please do not reply directly to this message as we will not be able to respond, This email address is only used for outgoing mail






